Freedom of Information Act 2000 – use of bus lanes by private taxis
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Transport query.
Location INBOUND Lutterworth Rd and Aylestone Rd. At Soar Valley Way how many private hire cars (not hackney carriages) have you attempted to prosecute (I am not interested in appeals) for use of the bus lane.
and 2) same query at junction of Middleton St.

Answer: 
This information is not held by Leicester City Council.  
This is because Leicestershire Police have the power to stop a private hire car in a bus lane and issue a fixed penalty notice and prosecute where required. 

Leicester City Council does not have this authority.

If you wish to contact Leicestershire Police to request information from them, they can be contacted via:

Write to us | Leicestershire Police
Leicestershire Police 
Force Headquarters 
St Johns 
Enderby 
Leicester 
LE19 2BX
This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
